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Tri-Com Central Dispatch 

POLICE OPERATIONS COMMITTEE 
  

Meeting Minutes from February 6, 2018 
 
 
Members Present:   Deputy Chief Glenn Autenrieth; Chief Nick Sikora, Elburn PD; Director Nicole 

Lamela, Tri-Com; Deputy Director Sarah Stoffa 
 
Members Absent:    Commander Julie Nash, Geneva PD 
   Commander Steve Bedell, St. Charles PD 
   Chief Pat Rollins, Sugar Grove PD 

Deputy Chief Randy Endean, South Elgin PD  
   Sgt. Larry Stefanski, Waubonsee PD 
   
Also Present:  Commander Griesbaum, St. Charles PD 
   Sergeant Mike Doty, South Elgin PD 

Shevon Sherod-Ramirez, Administrative Assistant, Tri-Com 
    

The meeting was called to order at 9:08 A.M. at Tri-Com.   
 
 
Emergency Medical Information: 
 
DD Stoffa stated that the medical emergency forms for personnel were sent out.  They were outdated, so 
please return them as soon as possible. 
 
Tri-Com Items: 
 
Dir. Lamela stated that Cmdr. Nash asked if anyone else was having problems with officers getting 
logged off early. No one was aware of this, but all with check with their officers.  Chief Sikora said he 
had no problem, but asked that we discuss shift identifiers or badge numbers at the next meeting. 
 
Dir. Lamela stated that the St. Charles e-ticketing was quoted by Superion at $19,000.  They had 
originally stated $4,000.  They are rewriting the quote now to reflect the original quote. 10-28 and 10-27 
information will go directly into fields.  The information will go directly to the circuit clerk’s office.   
 
There is a meeting to discuss Starcom on 02/16/18.  The fire departments have submitted a grant for 
Starcom.  They used the estimates for Kenwood radios in the grant. 
 
Dir. Lamela stated that we need to get the equipment working correctly and get South Elgin off of the 
consolette that was not programmed correctly.  The current Starcom consolette was configured on 
DuComm.   
 
Tri-Com will be overstaffing for St. Patrick’s Day since it falls on a Saturday. 
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St. Charles: 
 
None 
 
Geneva:   
 
Absent 
 
Batavia:  
 
DC Autenrieth stated that they have 2 officers just getting off of FTO.  They are going to midnights. 
 
Elburn:   
 
Chief Sikora stated that they have hired one new full-time officer, John Shepherd.  He came from Round 
Lake Park.  Construction on the village hall and PD will be starting. 
 
Sugar Grove: 
 
Absent 
 
Waubonsee: 
 
Absent 
 
South Elgin: 
 
In response to a question by Sgt. Doty, Dir. Lamela stated that she would let the dispatchers know to 
only send one officer when there is a desk report only for a domestic. 
 
Other Items: 
 
Dir. Lamela stated that the CDH Stroke Unit is coming to Tri-Com on 02/23/18 at 2:30PM. 
 
Adjournment: 
 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:45 A.M.  The next meeting of the Tri-Com Police 
Operations Committee is scheduled for Tuesday, April 3, 2017 at 10:00 A.M. at Tri-Com.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Shevon Sherod-Ramirez 

 
Shevon Sherod-Ramirez 
Administrative Assistant 
Tri-Com 
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